
 
 

November 2020 
Dear Communities,  
 

The VIVA Connects team hopes that you are all doing well, and finding 
ways to safely enjoy activites outside. This Newsletter has been designed to easily 
provide the most current and accurate health information to you all, so that you 
may keep yourselves and your communities safe.  Please feel free to share this 
information with community members and loved ones.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With thanksgiving quickly approaching,  

make sure that you are keeping active to stay healthy! 
 

1. Encourage your family to go for a walk before and/or after 

sitting down for food  

2. Go on walks with your pets  

3. Park farther away from the grocery store so that you have to 

walk a longer distance  

4. Look for fun ways to get outside and play 

with your family 

 

 
 



 
 

Community  Highlight:  Espanola  Painted  Crosswalks 
 
This project dates back to May 2018, when VIVA Connects, the National Park 
Service and NM Department of Health teamed up with the City of Española to 
complete a walkability audit of the historic, westside of town. This 50-person 
strong audit identified deficiencies and recommended specific improvements, 
with a strong focus on youth safety.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

As the westside of Española is home to James H. Rodriguez Elementary 
School, three City parks, four daycare centers, and a local YMCA chapter, we 
focused this grant on areas where youth are most prominent: two crosswalks at 
the elementary school/Vietnam Veterans Memorial Park Rd.; a crosswalk at the 
YDI Head Start/Valdez Park; and two crosswalks stemming from the historic 
Plaza de Española. Even though all of these local roads are fairly narrow and 
lined with houses, that hasn’t stopped people from speeding—sometimes in 
excess of 15mph over the limit—on these roads.  

 



 
 

 
  

These crosswalks not only call drivers’ attention to the road and the people 
they share the roads with, but this project brought out the neighborhoods. In 
addition to volunteers interested in the arts, we had many folks from the 
neighborhood(s) come out to see what we were doing, learn about crosswalk 
safety, and thank us for paying attention to the issues in their neighborhood. In 
this case, it was a double win, as the crosswalks both call attention to the 
presence of pedestrians and add a splash of art and color to the area. If we can 
use this engagement as a launching point for participation in other City projects, 
even if it’s just one person, that will be a win: we all have to rise together. 

 
-Alison Gillett,  
City Planner and VIVA Action 
Community Member  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Stay safe, mask up, and get outside! 
Sincerely,  
The VIVA Connects Team         Compiled by Laurel Fimbel for VIVA Connects 

Please contact at: LFimbel@salud.unm.edu 


